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Somerton Somerset TA11 7HG
Tel. 01963 240667
Fax. 01963 240230
Minutes of the Committee meeting of the Ladies Section of Wheathill Golf Club

held on
Date     Wed. 18th April 2018 at  6.30.pm.
Venue:   Wheathill Golf Club
AGENDA
Present 
Melanie Brewin
MB
Ladies Captain

Ann Gates
AG

Vice Captain


Sue Bamping
SB

Past Captain



Caroline Wolfe
CW

Secretary

Helen Lane
HL

Treasurer



Sue Harrop
SH

Handicap Secretary


Joan Stone
JS

Competition Secretary



Judith Rowsell
JR

Committee Member/Eclectic


Linda Johnson
LJ

County Delegate

Kath James
KJ

New Members Delegate
1. Apologies for absence



    Greta Hillier
    GH
            Committee Member
2. Approval of minutes of previous meeting.  There was an addition to the Minutes of the meeting held on 21st March 2018, which will now be signed at the May meeting.
3. Matters arising from the main Committee Meeting held 28th March 2018.
A presentation was given by Jim O’Connor on the updated Wheathill website. Some items are being moved out of the members area so you will not need to log in first, speeding up your experience. Competitions have been colour coded the same throughout the sections to make it more user friendly. The narrative at the top of each page can be altered as requested. Jim is working on adding external links buttons to league websites, results pages and How Did I do. If anyone has any suggestions or comments please feedback through your section captain. Going forward a group email address will be set up to the Proshop and Jim, both of whom will be able to upload reports, photos, competition posters and entry forms.

Maintenance of donated gifts on the course eg, benches. It has been decided that routine maintenance will be provided by the club members for as long as it practical on a case by case basis. The greenstaff do not have time to perform the necessary upkeep. Once an item is beyond maintenance and requires replacing it will be disposed of and an engraved memorial plaque placed in the starters hut in its place. Dave Gregory is to organise a date and volunteer working party to maintain the current items in winter storage before their return to the course shortly. 

Supplementary Cards- following the club decision to implement a £3 charge for all members per supplementary card submitted it was decided that small envelopes will be provided in the lobby. Men members must sign in on the computer prior to their round thereby declaring their intention to submit a supplementary card. £3 must be put in an envelope labelled with their name, date and supplementary and posted into the appropriate slot for submitting competition cards. All monies from supplementary cards will be retained by the relevant section. 

The Worldwide golf system, commonly referred to as the slope system, is due to be implemented in 2019. Seminars are to be held at 2 venues in the South West, Chris Whyntie and one other are booked to attend Salisbury on 8th May. Wheathill course is still on the waiting list to be measured by SGU trained personnel.

The suggestion of coloured flags to indicate pin position on the greens was raised by me under AOB. It has previously been brought to the main committee. The general opinion is that on most greens the pin position can be adequately seen on approach shots, most players use a distance finder or satellite device when playing. It was pointed out that it is easy to make a mental note of pin positions when playing an adjacent hole, eg the 17th pin from the 2nd tee, 6th green from the ditch on the 3rd, 7th green from 6th tee and 13th green from 12th tee. Andrew will investigate reinstating the pin position diagram for the 9th and 17th greens in the starters hut.

The jubilee medals have arrived and been distributed to the sections, the final cost was £6.49 each.

Ready golf as a tool to improve pace of play was introduced to Wheathill for 2018. So far little improvement has been seen. Alan Frith plans to undertake course marshalling of the seniors once buggy restrictions on the course are lifted. 

4. Lady Captain’s Report
The season is late getting started this year, 2 ladies competitions, the Celee and Coronation Foursomes have been rescheduled, 1 medal will be rescheduled and 1 became a stableford, the March Team Captains Challenge and the Easter Texas scramble were cancelled.  The rescheduled Celee was held on Sunday 25th March, just as the clocks changed, so we were all a little bleary eyed to start but pleased to get out playing at last. I will leave the results to Joan to announce. 

The ladies get together was held in a different format with an 11-hole Texas scramble being played on a Saturday morning with a warming stew and crusty bread served afterwards. 2 new ladies without handicaps joined us and 2 ladies that have already started to integrate into the section. There was some good-hearted humour during the informal presentation of the committee members. The chocolate treats in lieu of prizes went down well too, and most comments were positive on the event and I thank you for all your support in making it so successful.
5. Lady Vice-Captain’s Report
We played our first friendly yesterday against Brean. Many of their ladies had not played here before, but all seemed to enjoy the day.  The result was a 4-1 win for us.  Many thanks to the ladies who took part.  An especial thanks to Dan and his team for all their hard work. The course was very much improved, and did give our visitors a good impression of the club.

Our next friendly is next Tuesday, away to the Isle of Wedmore.
6. Treasurer’s Report

	 
	MEETING-APRIL 2018
	2018
	2017

	Date
	Comp
	Entries
	Income
	Expenses
	Profit
	Entries
	Profit

	25.03.18
	Celee Trophy
	21
	63
	57
	6
	24
	12

	 
	TOTALS
	21
	63
	57
	6
	24
	12

	 
	MONEY AT BANK  : 16.04.18
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	 
	Current A/C
	£1,111.50
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	 
	Reserve A/C
	£589.68
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	 
	Charity A/C- 2018 -W&G Gd. Appeal
	£18.28
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	 
	Entry Fees - Mixed Open 
	£180.00
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 


7. Competition Secretary’s Report  
	Comp Date
	Comp
	Results
	Score

	25/03/2018
	Celee
	1st
	Gin Stewart/Sue Ovland/Jean Crossman
	72

	 
	 
	2nd
	Sue Harrop/Joan Stone/Kirsty Waterton
	65cb

	 
	 
	3rd
	Gill Parram/Sue Bamping/Lynn O'Neill
	65


Coronation Foursomes was postponed due to course conditions, and has been rearranged for 

May 28th
Ladies Eclectic Results Winter 2017-18

Silver Division (0-20 Handicap)
	
	
	Nett
	Prize

	First 
	Gin Stewart
	61.5
	£12.50

	Second 
	Sue Harrop
	62
	£7.50

	Third
	Jill Byrne                      (o c b)
	64.5
	£5.00

	4th
	Sue Ovland
	64.5
	

	5th
	Ann Gates
	68
	

	6th 
	Pam Frith
	73
	


Bronze Division (21-36 Handicap)

	
	
	Nett
	Prize

	First
	Lyn O`Neill
	60.5
	£12.50

	Second 
	Sue Bamping
	70.5
	£7.50

	Third
	Heather Bush
	74.5
	£5.00

	4th 
	Molly Shire
	77
	

	5th 
	Sandra Bradshaw
	80.5
	


8. Handicap Secretary’s Report 
The medal competitions scheduled for the month could not be played.

The course was closed on Thursday April 5th and unfit for a medal competition on Sunday April 15th .

The handicap committee have begun meeting monthly again as the playing season has resumed.

After the ladies get together, I was able to talk to three new ladies about getting a handicap and what happens subsequently.
9. County Delegate’s Report – nothing to report
10. New Members Report
I was informed today we have two new lady members.  Neither applications have been processed as yet, but Mark will give them my details when he does the induction, and I’ll get their details on Saturday.  They are Helen Takhar, who used to be a member at Wincanton, and Sarah McNab, who was a member at Mendip.I will try to contact them early next week. Now the course is fully open, CW is marking a card for Fiona Cruse and Karen Forward on Thursday, and I am marking a card for them both on Sunday and Monday; therefore they should have a handicap next week which will allow them to enter competitions.
11. Juniors
With so much wet weather the juniors have been finding it hard to get out on the course so no entries have been made for Medals or Stablefords. There is a further meeting of the County development group on Wednesday 18th this time at Farrington with a focus on Volunteering. The first league game is at Burnham and Berrow on Sunday and we have a full team to represent the club. Hopefully there will be more items to report on as the weather and course improves.
12. Starters for Men’s Competitions
Silver Jubilee Mens Invitation April 29th.- JR to start. MB and SH offered to help on the desk
Margarita Cocktail Ladies pairs competition April 28th  

Dave Gregory to start. Colin and Geoff will serve alcoholic and non – alcoholic cocktails on the 11th tee
Camelot Shield May 6th – JR to start

Cyril Gallie May 13th – Geoff and MB will do half way start
Lintern Trophy May 27th – JR to start. MB offered to help if required.
Judith Rowsell Mixed Alliance Stableford May 7th –

MB to request a starter from the men’s committee 
13. Correspondence – there was no correspondence
      14. AOB
· Ladies Friendly Matches
AG has approached Bridport and Lyme Regis. Both expressed an interest but felt they were already playing sufficient friendly matches. They will discuss our offer at their next committee meetings, and get in touch should space become available.
AG to contact Camedown and Weymouth next
· Rescheduled matches 
Coronation Foursomes has been rescheduled for May 28th
JS to put a poster up

The April medals have been rescheduled for 18th and 20th October

MB to check course availability

· Ready Golf and Slow Play
There have been some complaints from the senior men about slow play. It was acknowledged that we are not the only culprits. The importance of placing trollies on the side of the green near to the next tee, and not marking cards before leaving the green, or delaying teeing off was emphasised.
MB to send short summary of ready golf principles to all lady members

LJ will ask Colin to search for some rhyming reminders, which can be printed and attached to the back of the toilet doors

If a large number of ladies come to Tuesday Roll Up, Andrew should be asked to extend T times.

· Evening Roll Ups
These will be starting mid May, Tuesday evenings 6pm onwards. Initially 6-7 holes will be played, and will be useful for ladies unable to play during the day.

MB to organise, and send out information to all lady members 
· Winter Eclectic – the results have now been calculated

JR will email the results
· Cricket St Thomas Rally
3 more players are needed to make up the third team. 

KJ to email those ladies who have not yet paid, as entries need to be formalised soon as places are limited.
· Supplementary cards – The ladies will continue with their current arrangements, please sign in your intention to play a supplementary round in the book in the locker room, place your £3 entry fee into an envelope FAO Helen Lane, Treasurer, labelled with your name and the date, and put it with your completed card into the ladies’ safe.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 19.45pm
Date of next meeting: Wednesday 23rd May 2018
Location: Jubilee Room, Wheathill Golf Club at 6.00.p.m.

Signed as correct …………………………….. Date …………
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